
CITY OF MISSOURI VALLY 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

MISSOURI VALLEY PUBLIC LIBRARY 

Tuesday, February 5, 2019 

6:00 P.M. 

 

Mayor Kelly presided over the meeting and called it to order at 6:00 P.M. with the following 

Council members present:  Gunderson, Pfouts, Stueve, and Tiffey.  Absent:  Struble.  Also 

present were:  Bruce Kocher, Leonard Ratliff, Jeannie Wortman, Jim Olmsted, Dave Scott, and 

Caleb Wohlers 

 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

Kelly asked Council for any comments or additions-Gunderson requested and will be 14a. 

 

Motion by Pfouts, seconded by Tiffey to approve the agenda for the February 5, 2019 meeting.  

Motion carried on a 4-0 vote. 

 

Motion by Pfouts, seconded by Stueve to approve the following items on the consent agenda:  a)  

Minutes from January 22, 2019 and January 24, 2019 City Council Meeting  b)  Claims list  c)  

Street, Park, Fire Department, Safety Committee reports.  Motion carried on a 4-0 vote. 

 

6:00 p.m. Public Hearing was held on the FY 18/19 budget amendment.  There were no oral or 

written objections.  Motion by Stueve, seconded by Pfouts to close the hearing at 6:02 p.m. 

 

Resolution 19-04 was introduced Amending the Current Budget for the Fiscal Year Ending June 

30, 2019.  Motion by Pfouts, seconded by Stueve.  Motion carried on a 4-0 vote. 

 

Bruce Kocher gave the Library Report.  He reported on the programs and activities for January. 

 

Dave Scott stated there are drainage issues in the Willow Park area.  Many of the ditches have 

been filled in and there are no culverts.  He has gotten water in his house twice because of the 

drainage.  He would like the issue resolved within two weeks or will take the City to Small 

Claims Court.  Dave also stated that the City received infrastructure money from FEMA in 2008.  

The City was supposed to fix the roads and ditches in the Willow Park area.  He would like to 

know how the money was spent.  He stated there have been multiple robberies in town and is 

starting a group called “The Watch.” 

 

Jeannie Wortman, the new Chamber Director, introduced herself to Council.  She gave Council 

an update on the current projects she is working on and would like to work with the City on 

Welcome Packets and ideas for the 150
th

 celebration. 

 

Jim Olmsted with Olmsted & Perry gave updates on the City’s current projects.  The 5
th

 Street 

contractor has not submitted a pay request.  Within the next two months work will continue.  

Start up for the Water Treatment Plant will be on February 13, 2019.  VESCO will set up the 

chemical feed and pumps. 



 

Motion by Gunderson, seconded by Tiffey to approve the Candidates for the Fire Department.  

Motion carried on a 4-0 vote. 

 

Motion by Pfouts, seconded by Stueve to authorize the Mayor to sign the Joint Participation 

Agreement with SWIPCO effective 07/01/2018 and expiring 06/30/2019.  Motion carried on a 4-

0 vote. 

 

Discussion was held on the Water, Sewer, Street, and Sidewalk studies.  Flaherty presented 

Council three different options.  Gunderson, Stueve, Flaherty, and Department Heads from the 

Street, Water, and Building Department reviewed the studies.  Motion by Tiffey, seconded by 

Gunderson to Olmsted & Perry Consulting to complete the studies.  Roll call:  Ayes:  Tiffey, 

Gunderson, Stueve  Nays:  None  Abstain:  Pfouts  Motion carried. 

 

Discussion was held on the FY 19/20 Budget.  Flaherty stated that with the infrastructure 

projects being paid out of the LOST funds, it will reduce the amount used to offset the debt 

service levy.  Flaherty stated that if we do not reduce the levy, taxes will go up.  Council would 

like to have the  levy stay as proposed. 

 

Raymond Lager does not like the complaint or infraction process.  He would like the City to 

change the process and have the property owner be fined after their first notification. 

 

Gunderson congratulated the local scholars that made the Dean’s List, stated it was a great 

budget meeting, congratulated the Chamber on the chili cook-off event, and inquired about 

repairs to the access road by Petromart. 

 

Flaherty inquired about the evaluation process and which department head Council would like to 

evaluate in February.  Council stated they would like to evaluate the Street Superintendent.  

Flaherty stated that the upper windows have been installed at City Hall and the basement 

windows would be installed at a later date.  She also stated that she has been gathering 

information and costs to update the City’s website. 

 

Kelly stated that Chief Murray has investigated the 1
st
 Street & Erie intersection.  He received an 

opinion from the County Attorney and found the Code that states it is legal to pass on the right 

side at the intersection. 

 

Motion by Stueve, seconded by Pfouts to adjourn at 7:13 p.m.  Motion carried on a 4-0 vote. 

                                   

          

Shawn Kelly, Mayor 

 

 

Attest: Jodie Flaherty, City Clerk 

 

 

 



 

 



 


